
 

General Manager’s Meeting Summary 

September 2022 

9/1: DWR Local Maintaining Agency Coordination meeting. Superintendent 
Webb and I attended this meeting to discuss the status of DWR inspections, 
USACE projects, and State grant programs. The Central Valley Flood Protection 
Board Enforcement Section provided a presentation on the status of numerous 
violation enforcement cases. 

9/9: American River Flood Control District Board of Trustees meeting. The 
Board met in regular session. The agendized items included a recommendation 
to declare the Lathrop Way parcel as surplus and a Sourcewell equipment 
purchase of a new Dump Truck. 

9/13: City of Sacramento – Tiscornia Park meeting. I met with City Staff, 
representatives for the Shingle Springs Rancheria, and stakeholders along the 
American River Parkway to discuss development of a new children’s play 
structure at Tiscornia Park. 

9/15: CalTrans AR Bridge Project Coordination meeting. I met with CalTrans 
staff to discuss the North Levee bike trail connection from the American River 
Bridge Widening Project. The District previously informed Cal Trans that the 
endorsement of the Bridge Widening encroachment application did not include 
any bike trails on the North Levee and that consideration of any new bike trails 
would have to be done under a new and distinct encroachment permit. CalTrans 
staff asked if we could reverse that policy and retroactively dovetail a bike trail 
approval with the previously endorsed bridge widening permit. I told them that 
would not be acceptable and explained that any bike trails must be fully analyzed 
for feasibility and a long term operations and maintenance entity must be the 
applicant and potential permittee. 

9/21: Central Valley Flood Control Association Board of Directors meeting. I 
attended this meeting via web conference to discuss regional levee operations 
and maintenance topics. Items of discussion included the US Army Corps of 
Engineer’s updated factor of safety guidelines, LMA Coordination meetings with 
the CVFPB, and DWR grant opportunities. 

9/23: MBK Coordination meeting. Superintendent Webb and I met with Pro 
Mitra from MBK Engineers to discuss ongoing engineering efforts for the District. 
Projects discussed included the Arcade Creek Erosion Repairs, encroachment 
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removals at the levee toe in River Park, High Hazard Trees, and correcting the 
slope stability issue at Robla Creek. 
 
9/27: Steelhead Creek Annual Clean-up Planning meeting. I met with staff 
from the Regional Water Quality Control Board, City of Sacramento Parks, and 
Reclamation District 1000 to discuss this year’s annual Steelhead Creek clean-
up effort. The clean-up will commence on October 10th and run through October 
13th. 
 

Item 5a

Page 2




